
Email from Hannah Smith to accompany testimony April 3, 2025 
 
The Department is providing three documents related to tomorrow’s testimony: 

1. H.230 with a proposed language change in Section 5, related to minor 
violations.  This proposed change is intended to address issues related to law 
enforcement discretion, as raised by Judge Zonay. 

2. An excel spreadsheet of the complete list of Fish and Wildlife violations (not 
including minor (civil) or big game offenses), and 

3. A Word doc that identifies two subsets of F&W violations: Violations that the 
Warden Service command staff feel could be moved to a minor violation under 
Section 4572, and violations that would benefit Fish and Wildlife offenders if there 
was an option to use a “dual-track” enforcement approach. 
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